Town of Sutton Sewer Commission Meeting

July 9, 2019

Members Present: Neal Crites

Larry Wiersma Carl Licopoli

Donald Obuchowski

Amanda Kral

The meeting was opened at 2:00 P. M. by Neal Crites

The first order of business was the approval of minutes from the Work Shop meeting from March 20, 2019. Larry made a motion. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business was Onsite Engineering update from David Ross and Ray Willis. The feedback from the selectman's meeting was to configure any resident and future growth to be able to connect into the system. Onsite has always install latera(stubs) for future growth. Any changes to the specification of the sewer manhole and pipe sizes should increase the cost of Phase 1. Phase 2, will benefit from the location of the sewer manhole at the center of Boston Road and Singletary Avenue...

A discussion on Phase 2. Sutton School Sewer connection would save the school budget a considerable amount of money as they currently maintain a system that is antiquated and costly to maintain. It was agreed to set up another meeting with Onsite Engineering with the commissioners to prepare a presentation for the Board of Selectman for both Phase 1 and phase 2.

There was a brief discussion on incentives to be offered on connecting to the sewer system. This will be studied at a future meeting.

The next order of Business. Millbury's quarterly invoice for Jan. 1st thru March 31st. Don has discussed his finding with Millbury. Don agreed to pay the invoice and expecting to see an adjustment on the next quarters invoice.

Commissioners ask Don if he has gotten his new vehicle. Not yet.

Wedgewood cancelled our meeting to attend the BOS meeting this evening. Subject was their request to the Town to take over the new pump station at their location as well as the pump station owned by Pleasant Valley Villas. Don plans to attend this meeting to explain some of the benefits on serves income as well as connection fees from the planned 93 units.

Old Business: Update on Video Camera by Beta Engineering. Don is meeting with them at the location Wednesday, July 10, 2019 Larry present a new MassDep CMR bulletin on Outdoor Grease Traps. The permit will be handled by the Building Department and inspected by the Plumbing Inspector. Since the waste will affect our sewer connections at development sites. Eg. Galaxy Mall, Sutton Square, Industrial Parks, it was recommended this be placed in the Sewer Commission Book.

Annual re-organization: Due to the many projects in town, Larry made the motion to keep everything the same Motion passed 3-0

We took this time to wish Amanda the best in her new positon.

Carl as Clerk will take the minutes at future meetings.

Neal moved to Adjourn, Larry seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM.

Neal Crites

Larry Wiersma

Carl Liconoli